














****D R A F T **** 
November 19, 2010 

 
Honorable Christine Kehoe 
State Capitol, Room 3086 
Sacramento, CA 95814 
 
2445 5th Ave., Suite 200 
San Diego, CA 92101 
 
Dear Senator Kehoe: 
 
SUBJECT: AB 181 “Purchase of Del Mar Race Track and Fairgrounds” 
 
At their meeting of November 19, 2010, the Board of Directors of the San 
Dieguito River Park Joint Powers Authority voted to support the subject bill, 
which will authorize the City of Del Mar to purchase the Del Mar Race Track and 
Fairgrounds from the State.  The JPA Board believes that the sale will provide for 
local control that is more responsive to community concerns than ownership by 
the State and will result in more wetland protection at this sensitive site.  The JPA 
Board supports continued use of the Fairgrounds for the annual County Fair and 
horse racing activities, as well as other shows and events throughout the year that 
do not negatively impact the San Dieguito Lagoon. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Dick Bobertz 
Executive Director 
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